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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr D J Watson, Divisional Manager Transport 
Rail Issues
1.
Purpose
To provide the Committee with an update on the recent problems with the Wairarapa rail service and the ongoing debate over the Competitive Pricing Procedure that the Council can use to procure rail services.

2.
The Wairarapa Service
The Wairarapa rail service had a series of breakdowns earlier this year.  These had become so frequent that users, quite rightly, were driven to complain to Tranz Rail, ourselves, the local media and local politicians.

…

Attached is a report I requested from Tranz Rail setting out the problems and the actions taken to resolve them.

3.
Competitive Pricing Procedure (CPP)

The Council has an approved CPP for Wellington’s Urban Rail Network.  Auckland Region has a similar CPP.  In Auckland they are moving to invest several hundred million dollars in a network of high speed transit corridors.  The type of transit vehicle to be used in these corridors is not yet determined.  Most of the corridors contemplated currently contain a rail track of which some are used by urban rail services and other by rail freight services.

Auckland wish to have a CPP that allows for competition between rail and other fast transit options in these corridors.  Negotiations have been ongoing with Tranz Rail to give Auckland Region Council access to these corridors and to unbundle the current rail services into track access, train ownership and service operation.

The unbundling would allow competition by other than Tranz Rail Ltd for  parts of any rail service.  Up to the present the more mature Wellington Urban Rail Network was seen as a candidate for a sole supply CPP.  That is there was a belief that Tranz Rail Ltd was the only potential supplier of urban rail in Wellington and so the CPP should provide for a negotiated contract between the Council and Tranz Rail.

Several meetings involving Transfund New Zealand, the Auckland Regional Council, Infrastructure Auckland, ourselves and the consultants (legal and economic) of Transfund New Zealand have been held to establish a process for Transfund to follow when approving a CPP for urban rail services.

At the last meeting held on 27th March 2000 it was agreed that Transfund New Zealand should develop a generic method for approving a CPP for urban rail.  Such a method would define the level of proof a Regional Council would need to provide Transfund on the lack of potential competition before it could approve a sole supply CPP.  Even the outcome was in favour of a sole supply CPP.  It was agreed that Transfund and the Regional Council concerned would need to seek the approval of the Commerce Commission.

It is of some concern that the above discussions have taken some months without an outcome as yet.  The current rail contract ends on 30th June 2000, there is no realistic option but to continue the same funding arrangements with Tranz Rail until the CPP debate is completed.  Tranz Rail have been kept informed, by us, of the CPP debate.

It is understood that at the April meeting of Transfund New Zealand they approved a roll over of the existing Wellington Urban Rail Contract for up to 12 months.

4.
Communications
The report from Tranz Rail Ltd on the Wairarapa Services needs to be circulated to local media, the Wairarapa Council and the Wairarapa member of parliament.

5.
Recommendation
That the report be received.
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